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May 20, 2009 
 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re: Consultation on Energy Issues Relating to Low Income Consumers 

Nominations for LEAP Implementation Working Groups  
Board File No. EB-2008-0150 

 
In response to the Board’s request for nominations for the Low-Income Energy 
Assistance Program (LEAP) Implementation Working Groups, the following staff are 
nominated to represent Union Gas Limited’s interests in these working groups: 
 
Financial Assistance Working Group  (1 nominated) 
 
Patricia Phillips, Director, Public Affairs 
Ms. Phillips is a senior communications and marketing executive with more than 20 years 
of broad professional experience.  Prior to joining Union Gas, she worked in 
progressively responsible roles in the financial services industry, including banking and 
investment management, and in consulting and government.  In her current role, Ms. 
Phillips is responsible for Union’s community investment program which includes 
participation in the Winter Warmth Fund.   
 
Conservation Working Group   (2 nominated) 
 
Tom Cloutier, Manager, Residential Marketing 
Mr. Cloutier’s exposure to Low Income programs began in 2004 when he was 
accountable for the design and delivery of programs targeted at multi-family high rise 
Affordable Housing units.  In his current role, Mr. Cloutier is accountable for the design, 
delivery and execution of all Residential DSM programs, with a special focus on the Low 
Income sector. 
 
Tracey Brooks, Marketing Specialist - Low Income  
Since 2007, Ms. Brooks has been responsible for the design, development and execution 
of the Union’s Low Income DSM program (Helping Homes Conserve).  She also has the 
lead role for Union’s Low Income DSM portfolio, designing and executing basic measure 
and deep measure programs targeted at this customer base.  Ms. Brooks has gained 
extensive experience in the low income market and has developed a solid understanding 
of the needs and barriers of conservation programs for this at-risk group.  
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Union’s representatives will not be seeking recovery of costs incurred to participate on 
these Working Groups. 
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
[Original signed by] 
 
 
Patrick McMahon 
Manager, Regulatory Research and Records 


